
 

   
 

16 April 2025 

Senator the Hon Don Farrell 
Minister for Trade and Tourism 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 

Senator the Hon Katy Gallagher 
Minister for Finance 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 

 
Dear Ministers, 
 
Thank you for the Statement of Expectations dated 4 March 2025 setting out the 
Government’s expectations concerning our operations and performance. I am pleased to 
respond by confirming that we will direct our operations to meet your expectations. 
 
This letter replaces the previous Statement of Intent, dated 16 November 2021, sent to the 
then Minister for Trade, Tourism and Investment, The Hon Dan Tehan MP.  
 
As is our usual practice, we will make this letter and your expectations publicly available. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Debra Hazelton 

Chair 


